Letter to the Principal

By Chu Pok Yuen (6D)

Dear Principal,

I am writing on behalf of the Student Union to propose a Korean Pop Culture Festival. The aim of the activity is to let students get exposure to a foreign culture and get a better understanding of it. There are three proposed activities for the festival – a Korean General Knowledge Quiz Tournament, a Korean Food Fair and a K-Pop Music Show.

The Quiz Tournament will include some quizzes about Korean pop stars and culture. Questions asked will cover news from famous stars in Korea and basic knowledge of social issues such as the name of their president. We will give a gift to the student who wins the contest. Students would get some information about Korean pop culture on the first day. Student Union members will learn how to prepare and organize an activity. Through this joint effort students can experience the importance of team work.

The second event at the festival will be the Korean Food Fair. It will serve as an introduction to some unique Korean dishes. Students will be able to try these foreign dishes which would be cooked by a chef. Students can compare Hong Kong and Korean cooking styles. Both students and teachers will be able to enjoy the food. Students will also learn what the Korean dishes are traditionally called as well as the history of the food.

The third event is a K-Pop Music Show. We will invite a Hong Kong-based Korean pop star called Johnny J. He will perform in the hall with his band. The show is the most important part of the festival. It must attract a large audience. I hope this event will showcase Korean pop music and bring joy to students.

In summary, the Student Union believes that there are many clear benefits for students to host a Korean Pop Culture Festival. I hope that we can get your support. If you would like to meet to discuss this further, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Yours faithfully,

Chris Wong

Chris Wong

Student Union President